
Amendment to Tolling Request 

 

Gray Television Licensee, LLC amends its tolling request to provide documentation demonstrating that 
Vikor, the tower company scheduled to perform these installs, is unable to schedule installations at this 
time because of the severe weather in this region.  The tower company is tentatively scheduled to 
resume installations in early April, dependent upon weather.  



Dear Jaden Hertz, 

 

Thank you for providing the opportunity to perform the work at the KFYR (Bismarck) & KMOT (Minot) 

sites. We are writing to let you know that there are delays in the time lines due to the inclement 

weather in this area preventing us from beginning construction.  

Vikor has a tentative schedule to resume at the earliest in early April. Our team feels confident that we 

would be able to take care of the following in a timely matter. My appologies for the inconvience. 

Please let us know if you have any questions. You can reach me personally at 701-425-9633. 

 

Robert Ropati 

Branch & Project Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


